
Department of Planning and Budget 
2022 Fiscal Impact Statement  

 

1. Bill Number:   HB 241 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Adams 

 

3.  Committee: - 

 

4. Title: Medical assistance services; durable medical equipment, complex rehabilitative 

technology 

 

5. Summary:    The substitute bill requires the Department of Medical Assistance Services to 

convene a work group with the Department of Planning and Budget and other relevant 

stakeholders to study the overall cost of and options for the provision of medical assistance to 

cover and reimburse complex rehabilitation technology (CRT) manual and power wheelchair 

bases and related accessories for qualified individuals who reside in nursing facilities. The 

work group must report its findings to the chairmen of the Senate Committees on Finance 

and Appropriations and Education and Health and the House Committees on Appropriations 

and Health, Welfare and Institutions by September 15, 2022. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

7. No Fiscal Impact  

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  The proposed legislation is not expected to have any direct costs. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:   
 Department of Medical Assistance Services 

 Department of Planning and Budget 

 

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

11. Other Comments:  None 
 


